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Notice on Posting of Extraordinary Income from Granting Patent License 
 

JVC KENWOOD Holdings, Inc. (JVC Kenwood) hereby announces that it will grant part of the 
patent right held by the JVC Kenwood Group to Panasonic Corporation (hereafter, “Panasonic”) and 
post an extraordinary income in the fiscal year ending March 31, 2011. 
 
 
1. Extraordinary income on consolidated financial statements and its amount 

JVC Kenwood has decided, as part of its efforts to make effective use of patent rights held by the 
JVC Kenwood Group, to grant a portion of its patent right on imaging to Panasonic. 

Accompanying this, JVC Kenwood will receive from Panasonic 3.7 billion yen, of which 
approximately 0.8 billion yen is recognized as ordinary revenue and profit, while roughly 2.9 billion yen 
will be posted as an extraordinary income in the third quarter of the fiscal year ending March 31, 2011. 

This granting of the license will not impact the related businesses of JVC Kenwood. 
 

2. Impact on business performance 
The aforementioned amount was not incorporated in the business forecasts for the fiscal year 

ending March 31, 2011 announced on October 28, 2010. However, we will not adjust the forecasts at 
this time in consideration of the economic environment and other factors. 


